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March 26, 2024 
 
Marissa Madrigal 
Chief Operating Officer 
Metro 
600 NE Grand Avenue 
Portland, OR 97232 
 
Dear Ms. Madrigal, 
 
On behalf of Clean Water Services (CWS), I am writing this letter to offer support for the City of 
Sherwood’s, Sherwood West Urban Reserve, urban growth boundary expansion application. 
 
As the regional water resources utility for Washington County, CWS, along with our many partners is 
committed to improving water quality in the Tualatin River Watershed. We provide sanitary sewer 
services in cooperation with our county and 12 partner cities. CWS also has the responsibility, in 
collaboration with our partners, to manage stormwater runoff from construction sites and 
development. 
 
Since 2021, when the city council began an update to the concept plan, CWS has been actively involved 
in the planning for Sherwood West and continues to coordinate on providing regional infrastructure to 
support Sherwood’s goals around housing, employment, and economic development in a manner that 
supports community livability and natural resource resilience. CWS also continues to collaborate on 
refinements within the Sherwood West planning area, specifically on delivering infrastructure for 
employment lands in support of, not only Sherwood but also the larger goals currently being considered 
by the state legislature to provide industry-ready lands. 
 
To this end, CWS has been actively engaged with Sherwood leaders recognizing that timely delivery of 
infrastructure is critical to providing diverse and affordable housing options and additional employment 
lands. We believe the Sherwood West Concept Plan provides a clear pathway for the city. Currently, 
CWS and Sherwood are working to site a new pump station that will provide sanitary sewer service to 
the additional employment lands within Sherwood West. Further, CWS has recently coordinated with 
Washington County to design and build a new sanitary force main, which will serve the future pump 
station, in conjunction with the county’s ongoing improvements of Roy Rogers Road. CWS accelerated 
this project by two years to complete as part of the current transportation project without any delays in 
the current project schedule. Additionally, CWS is scheduled to award a bid to construct the Brookman 
Sanitary Sewer Trunk line which will serve the Sherwood West area up to Sherwood High School. 
Construction on this project is scheduled to begin in May 2024. This proactive coordination of land-use 
planning and infrastructure development highlights both CWS and the City of Sherwood’s commitment 
to thoughtful development. 
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Through our existing operating Intergovernmental Agreement, CWS will continue to provide the needed 
regional services to Sherwood and its expansion areas. This will ensure residents, businesses, and others 
will receive a high-quality infrastructure and the associated services. 
 
With the full support of our Board of Directors, CWS is committed to supporting the Sherwood West 
Concept Plan due to, not only its vision for more livable, sustainable communities that have an enduring 
legacy of natural resource protection but also because of the critical steps that we are taking with the 
County and our city partners in working towards the Governor’s goals of increasing housing production.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joseph Gall 
Chief Utility Relations Officer 
 
CC:  Eric Rutledge 
 Chris Faulkner  











  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  16273 SW Railroad Street 
Sherwood, Oregon 97140 

PH: (503) 625-7800 
www.sherwoodchamber.org 

 

 

Dear City of Sherwood:  

The Sherwood Chamber of Commerce is a vibrant and active organization representing hundreds of businesses 
in and around Sherwood with the primary goal of supporting businesses and building community partnerships. 
In that light, the Chamber especially appreciates the City’s effort to be forward-looking keeping our town the 
special place it is while also building upon our success and creating new business opportunities such as we see in 
the Tonquin Employment Area, and ensuring there are ample choices for people to live and work in Sherwood.   
 
This same foresight is on display with the adoption of a revised concept plan for the Sherwood West planning 
area. This through two-year process for both the Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) and the Technical Advisory 
Committee (TAC) has produced a concept plan that will allow us to realize a vision that has been embraced by so 
many during this project. 
 
We commend the work of CAC and TAC for creatively weaving the residential and business needs of current and 
future Sherwood residents into a unique plan that is created by and for our community. The 200-250 
acres of potential employment lands contained in the plan makes a strong statement that the future 
viability of our community depends on a healthy mix of land uses that will encourage more businesses to locate 
in our great city while creating desirable communities for people employed by these new businesses to work 
and live in Sherwood. The Sherwood Chamber of Commerce Board voted unanimously on October 17, 2023, to 
endorse the city moving forward with an Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) expansion which includes the 
entire Sherwood West planning area. We wholeheartedly support your efforts and appreciate working together 
to make Sherwood the best it can be for many years to come. 
 
Best regards, 
 
William (Bill) Sikkens 
2023 President 
 
Sherwood Area Chamber of Commerce 
16273 SW Railroad Street 
Sherwood, Oregon 97140 

 

  




